Mid Atlantic Association of Golf Course Superintendents

Annual Meeting Minutes

December 8th, 2014
Argyle Country Club
Present:

Mr. Mike Barrett CGCS, President

Mr. Teddy Blauvelt, Vice President

Mr. Chris Harriman, Secretary Treasurer

Mr. Galen Evans, Education

Mr. Sam Camuso, IAC Alternate

Mr. Jon Lobenstine, Past President

Mr. Michael Bostian, Membership

Mr. Ryan Kraushofer, Media Relations

Mr. Jay Nalls, Government Relations Chairman
Mr. Kevin Monaco, IAC Representative

Mr. Kirk Warburton, Assistant Representative

Not Present:

Mrs. Theresa Baria, Chapter Executive 

Mr. Brandon Collins, Golf Chairman

Item 1 – Call to Order

Mr. Mike Barrett, President - called the MAAGCS Annual Meeting to order at 1:15 pm.  Mr. Barrett asks for any new members to stand up and introduce themselves.  Mr. Barrett then introduced the 2014 Board of Directors.
Item 2 – Requests for Amendments/Additions to Agenda

None

Item 3 – Presentation of Golf Awards

Mr. Mike Barrett announced and presented the following awards that were achieved at the Annual Championship at Argyle Country Club.

Affiliate Division:
Low Net (69) – The Bill Hughes Award to Zach Wignall, AGCS at ?????
Low Gross (77) – The Dr. Peter Dernoeden Award to Troy Brawner, AGCS at Bethesda Country Club

Superintendent Division:
Low Net (70) – Lester Tanner award to Chris Fernandes, GCS at Northwest Golf Club

Low Gross (80) - The Rick Wakefield Award to Ralph Meola, GCS at Elkridge Country Club 

Only Mr. Chris Fernandes was present to receive his award.

Item 4 – Approval of the Previous Meeting Minutes

Mr. Kenny Ingram made motion to approve the minutes from the 2013 Annual Meeting and Mr. Matt Burton seconded.
Item 5 – Officer’s Reports

President:  Mr. Mike Barrett reported that 2014 was an excellent year.  The MAAGCS was awarded an $8750 grant from the GCSAA for BMP development this year and has continued to improve the quality of the newsletter.  The Board met 8 times at a variety of venues.  Mike thanked the board for all their hard work and efforts this past year in assisting him in his role as the Mid Atlantic Association of Golf Course Superintendent's President.  Mr. Barrett mentioned that he has enjoyed his time on the Board and will always be thankful for the opportunity to serve our association.  Mike closed by saying that it has been a pleasure and honor working with the MAAGCS and he looks forward to continued friendships for years to come.

Vice President:  Mr. Teddy Blauvelt reported that he along with 5 other Board members again attended National Golf Day this year in conjunction with the GCSAA and the PGA.  The day has been a great opportunity for us to promote what we do to congressman and staff.  Members from the national GCSAA board make specific appointments with national leaders to meet one on one to tell the story of our side of the Golf Course Industry.  Mr. Blauvelt reviewed the duties of the Vice President where currently the bulk consisted of finding venues for events.  Teddy concluded by thanking everyone for the opportunity to serve the membership for seven years and will be stepping down today from the board due to personal time restraints.
Secretary/Treasurer:  Mr. Chris Harriman reports that he was able to take minutes at all board meetings and those minutes are available by email if anyone desired.  Mr. Harriman then reported on the financials for 2014.  A summary is below:
- Advertising was good this year and beat budget by $3000.  The overall result was $10,500 in profit.  “Advertising” revenue comes from advertisements in the newsletter, directory and on the webpage.
- The Winter Education seminar is our strongest event, netting $10,000 including sponsorships.
- Golf events broke even from a cost vs fee charged standpoint
- The Stewards of the Chesapeake event netted $12,000
- Dues renewals were $7,000 below budget, mainly due to superintendents as assistants and affiliates came in on budget.
- We lost $1100 on the cruise due to over commitment

- Expenditures included $4,500 to the Maryland Associations of Green Industries who is our state lobbyist, $2,750 in scholarships, $5,000 to the UMD Turf Endowment and an additional $1400 for UMD fundraising events.
- The Board spent $800 for board meetings and have not had a President’s dinner in two years

- Office expenditures and payroll totaled $45,000 and taxes and accounting fees were $5,000.
For 2014 we will break even and we have about $15,000 in the bank at year end.
Past President:  Mr. Jon Lobenstine reports he has had a busy year.  Mr. Lobenstine reported that he has continued to work with Dean Graves, Jay Nalls and RISE in staying up to date with the potential Montgomery County Pesticide Ban.  Jon also reported that he thoroughly enjoyed attending National Golf Day with the Board.  Mr. Lobenstine also mentioned that he acted as the selection committee for the oncoming board for 2015.  Finding people to entertain the idea of serving on the Board has become increasingly difficult.
Item 6 – Chapter Executive

Chapter Executive:  Mrs. Theresa Baria was not present.
Item 7 – Committee Reports

Government Relations:  Mr. Jay Nalls reports that the MAAGCS received a grant from the GCSAA for $8,750 to begin work on our MAAGCS BMP.  This will be a great start to a 3 to 4 year process to create our BMP’s showing environmental stewardship for our association.
 

Jay continued with his report:  Additionally, we met with other industry leaders to discuss the reporting aspect of the Fertilizer Use Act of 2011.  We prompted the MDA to begin a test program for reporting, which is still in the works on their end.  Also, we reported to regional suppliers about how “extended release” fertilizers were not registered with the State Chemist, so they could work with their distributors on getting that done for our membership.

 

We are currently working with Karen Reardon from RISE, and Ellen Bogage from Chesapeake Public Strategies on the soon to be proposed “Montgomery County Pesticide Ban”.  Currently Golf is exempt in the language, and the cities of Rockville and Gaithersburg are also exempt.  We are supporting the turf industry, as is Agriculture, but we need not be leaders in this fight because we are exempt.  The Department of Park and Planning is strongly against this ban as it has spoken with colleagues around the nation and the world where it has not worked.  Several areas such as Durango, Colorado have seen a rapid decline in their sports fields with bans on pesticides and synthetic fertilizers.  The Montgomery County Council supposedly will vote on the ban on January 15th.
Education:  Mr. Galen Evans reported that we continued our successful Education Seminar in February 2014. With over 150 in attendance, we provided our membership with Maryland Pesticide Recertification, as well as .6 GCSAA Education Points.  Galen mentioned that we will also hand out $2,750 in scholarships in 2014 to several very deserving students. Galen continued:  We look to continue our Education Seminar successes in 2015 with our event already being scheduled for February 4th, 2015. We will be providing Education points, Pesticide Recertification, and also Fertilizer Recertification at this year’s event. I also look forward to revamping our educational offerings going forward, to provide our members with useful, relevant information that can help them receive more value from their membership.  Mr. Nalls added that it helps gain respect from legislators that we hold a 150 person education event each year.
Golf Committee:  Mr. Brandon Collins submitted a report via email.  Mr. Mike Barrett read the report:  Golf events in 2014 should be considered an overall success.  Participation was in line with 2013, but still below what we would like to see.  The board is actively looking for ways to improve participation moving in to 2015.  We are examining the possibilities of doing more joint event with other local associations, increasing the education portion of the meeting, adding new venues, and changing the dates so there are not so many events in the same time frame. Several of the 2015 venues have already been secured or are close to being secured.  We will get a schedule out to the membership as soon as we have secured dates so that if you wish to attend, you may plan your schedule accordingly.    If anyone is interested in hosting an event, please contact the incoming Golf Committee Chair.  
Newsletter/Media/Public Relations:  Mr. Kraushofer quickly reviewed the presentation he gave about the website before the meeting was brought to order.  Ryan mentioned that the Board will continue to push utilization of the website more and further encouraged members to become familiar with and use the website for dues renewals, event registrations, news, member directory, and used equipment sales. Ryan also mentioned that we will continue to compile colleague blogs and twitter handles to help increase online communication.
Membership Services:  Mr. Michael Bostian presented the membership survey.  A wide range of answers were reported from 72 total people.  The main take away was that the association is doing a good job but a focus on more education at events and better scheduling is important.  Results from the survey can be found on the website.
Assistant Superintendent Liaison:  Mr. Kirk Warburton reported that the assistants had a successful year with one event at Woodmont Country Club and the Annual Assistants Championship at Worthington Manor.  Kirk is looking forward to sharing ideas with the new Assistant representative.
IAC Report:  Mr. Kevin Monaco reported that he has enjoyed his time connecting with the MAAGCS Board and the Board really has a focus on bolstering vendor recognition and value for sponsorships.  Kevin reports that the IAC will be moving to a two year term starting in 2015.
Item 8 – New Business
Mr. Mike Barrett appointed Mr. Chris Sandels, Assistant Golf Course Manager at Chevy Chase Club as the new Assistant Superintendent Liaison.  Chris stood up and commented that he is excited to take on the position and will make a concerted effort to reach as many assistants as possible and get them involved with the association.
Mr. Galen Evans and Mr. Mike Barrett presented Scholarships to 4 local students:

Stan Zontek Scholarship winner $1,000 – James Halley from the Institute of Applied Agriculture University of Maryland

$750 – John Critzos from the Institute of Applied Agriculture University of Maryland
$500 – Brian Hogan from the Institute of Applied Agriculture University of Maryland
$500 – Eric David from the Penn State World Campus

Mr. Chris Harriman presented to the membership for a vote on Board of Director approved bylaw changes for 2015.  The proposed amendments summarized a need to adjust responsibilities of the Board and the Chapter Executive to better service the membership in the new age of technology while also taking on an outside accounting firm to manage the financial aspect of the association. A summary follows:
· Vice President will also be responsible for Treasurer duties

· Secretary will also be responsible for online media content
· Chapter Executive moves from full time to part time (20 hours a week) 

· Financial duties are abandoned

· Focus is on member services, emails and running events

· Also will take minutes at Board Meetings

· Officer terms are moved to two years

Mr. Harriman informs the membership that the Board has already brought on the financial firm of Herkalo and Company to handle the financial aspect of the association.  This move will help create transparency with funding and allow the board and Chapter Executive to better focus on member services.  The change to the Chapter Executive position from full time to part time was not a by-law change, but a board decision.  The responsibilities were to be updated in the by-laws.  Chris mentioned that the Board had spent a great deal of time making these decisions and none were made lightly.
Mr. Harriman reported that after informing Mrs. Theresa Baria of the changes for 2015 she decided to move on with her career in a different direction at the end of 2014.  Chris made it clear that the Board was very grateful for her last 12 years of service and that Theresa will be missed.  The Board is currently exploring options to fill the Chapter Executive position.

Mr. Harriman called for a motion to approve the amendments to the by-laws for 2015.  Mr. Dean Graves made a motion, Mr. Kenny Ingram seconded and approval was unanimous.
Mr. Mike Barrett asked if there was any more new business.  None was presented.
Item 9 – GCSAA Business

Mr. Matt Burton, GCSAA voting delegate addressed the membership and thanked Mr. Mike Barrett and the Board for including him as the voting delegate for MAAGCS.  Matt’s report was as follows:
There will be two items up for vote this year at the annual meeting:

The first item will be a small dues increase to reflect a CPI increase of 3.3% since 2013 resulting in an increase of $10/year for A and SM and $5/year for C. I propose the MAAGCS support this increase and continue to support the small increase in dues every couple years instead of drastic increases spaced further apart. 

The second is the proposal of an Equipment Manager classification. This needs 2/3rd majority support in our organization as well as a 2/3rd majority of the IGCEMA to dissolve. The reasoning behind this is twofold: GCSAA is better equipped to provide education and resources and GCSAA has recognized just how vital this position is to our industry. We want to be an inclusive organization not exclusive.  At the delegates meeting there was little opposition to this and hardly any negative outcomes can be foreseen.  Nothing is set yet as far as dues.  I propose the Mid-Atlantic support the establishment of this classification. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding member classification and member standards.  Nothing is up for immediate vote but the general consensus at the delegates meeting was of support for both a simpler classification system and a reduced member standard for Class A status. The current proposal would create 5 classifications instead of 13. This would include Class A, B, Equipment Manager, Assistant, and Member.  The standards for Class A would include the current structure of formal education and drop the point requirement.  Look for more information next year and a potential vote in 2016.

Running for president this year is John O'Keefe and for Vice President is Peter Grass, both unopposed. For Secretary/Treasurer is Rafael Barajas and Bill Maynard.  I propose the Mid-Atlantic vote for Mr. Maynard.  Both are current directors in the middle of two year terms so Mr. Barajas will continue on the board.  There are 3 open positions on the board and I propose we vote for all 3 current directors: Darren Davis, John Fulling, and Mark Jordan. There will be an appointment to fill the last position vacated by the candidate that wins the office of Secretary/Treasurer. This will most likely be the fourth highest vote getter. There are 4 other candidates for the board and their bios are available on the website.  As always you can vote anyway you like if you don't agree with my recommendations. 

In closing, I would like to encourage those who haven't donated rounds to the rounds for research to please consider doing so next year. If you can't donate please help get the word out about the auction. 

Mr. Kenny Ingram and Mr. Sam Kessel brought up a question concerning if we can find out who exactly does not vote with the association on GCSAA business.  Mr. Burton answered that he does know who the 30 some people are and has made attempts to reach out to them.


Item 10 – Election of Officers
Mr. Mike Barrett calls for Mr. Jon Lobenstine, Past President and Nomination Committee Chair.
Mr. Lobenstine announces that Mr. Chris Harriman will be running for President, Mr. Mike Bostian for VP and Mr. Ryan Kraushofer for Secretary.  All were running unopposed as no one else was nominated from the floor.  Each officer was voted in unanimously by the membership.
Item 11 – Election of Board of Directors

Mr. Jon Lobenstine announces that current directors running for the Board are Mr. Jay Nalls and Mr. Galen Evans.  New people running for the Board are Mr. Chris Fernandes, Mr. Tyler Bloom and Mr. Joe Haskins.  The new candidates each stand and discuss their biography, qualifications and desire to run for the Board.  Jon mentions that there are 5 positions for 5 candidates so a simple vote will be for the 2 year termed director position.  Mr. Galen Evans was voted to serve the 2 year term.
IAC Chairman Mr. Kevin Monaco then comes forward to elect the IAC alternate.  He announces that Mr. Andrew Harrison, Mr. Mike Huey, and Mr. Ted Huhn are running for the position. The candidates stand and discuss their biography, qualifications and desire to run for the Committee.  Kevin mentions that there is only the one position for the three running.

Mr. Monaco announces that Mr. Ted Huhn will be the 2014 IAC representative alternate.

Mr. Jon Lobenstine then asks for a motion to destroy the ballots, Mr. Mike Barrett makes a motion, Mr. Teddy Blauvelt seconds and all were in favor. 

Item 12 – Presidential Address
Mr. Mike Barrett address the membership and expresses extreme gratitude for being able to serve on the Board.  Mike thanks Mr. Brandon Collins, Mr. Teddy Blauvelt, Mr. Kirk Warburton and Mr. Jon Lobenstine for their service on the Board.  Mr. Jon Lobenstine says a few words as outing Past President and Mr. Mike Barrett presents him with a plaque.

Mr. Barrett goes on to say that he has built many relationships and will work hard to continue to stay in touch with Past Presidents of the Association.  Mike looks forward to working with the new, younger board as the Past President.  Mr. Chris Harriman presents Mr. Barrett with a plaque for his service as President.
Mr. Harriman addresses the membership as the new President of MAAGCS.  Mr. Harriman mentions that he is excited to lead the association as he has made many changes and improvements since he first came onto the Board as the Assistants Liaison.  Chris makes sure the membership is encouraged to communicate with their Board so that the Officers and Directors can make the right decisions.  Mr. Harriman understands that as times and technology change, that the association has to change along with it.  Chris states that he will work hard to bolster value for vendor sponsorships, create valuable, well timed events with education all the while making sure we are staying ahead of government relations issues.
Mr. Harriman acknowledges the challenge of working with a fresh young board and will rely on help from Past Presidents for advisement as necessary.  Chris closes out by ensuring the membership that they will continue to be proud to be a member of MAAGCS, one of the largest and most powerful associations recognized by the MAAGCS.

Item 13 - Meeting Adjourns

Mr. Chris Harriman, President, thanks everyone for their attendance and adjourns the meeting at 3:01PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Harriman
President
MAAGCS

